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MIDDLE PENINSULA

PLANNING DISTRICT COMMISSION

6/1/2022

To: Shoreline Structures, Jeff Watkins
Natrx, Matt Campbell
Betty Case, land owner at 292 Riverview Road

From: Lewie Lawrence, MPPDC Executive Director /é// '

Reff: Sole Source Determination

Be advised, MPPDC under National Fish and Wildlife Foundation (NFWF) Grant
Agreement ID #0318.19.066887 and NFWF Proposal ID 66887 titled Creating Coastal
Resiliency through Living Shoreline Strategies (VA) has determined as per VPPA 2.2-
4303 2E that Sole Source is the only practicable way to handle project construction at
292 Riverview Road, Port Haywood / Mathews 23138 for Tax Map 35-A-44 and 35-A-
40.

The VIMS project design and permit issued by VMRC/Mathews County Wetland Board
requires a shoreline technique manufactured by NATRX. As per notification by NATRX
President, Matt Campbell on 5/25/22 Shoreline Structures, LLC is the only approved
contractor in Virginia to install NATRX
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Subject: Approved contractor

Hilewie,
I wanted to confirm with you that Shoreline Structures, LLC is currently our only approved contractor in Virginia to install our structures. The contact is Jeff Watkins (jwatkins43@cox.net).

Thanks again,
Meatt
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As such, MPPDC awards the living shoreline construction project under (NFWF) Grant
Agreement ID #0318.19.066887 and NFWF Proposal ID 66887 to Shoreline Structures,
LLC. This award shall not to exceed the grant agreement budget for construction. This
award runs concurrent with the NFWF grant agreement and has been posted on
MPPDC.COM

Full description of the project can be found at VMRC under Application #22-0072
permitting for the living shoreline project.
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